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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, February 1, 2019 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS reviewed invoices and mail. 

2. Heidi Jaarsma came in to discuss the state of the town’s finances.  She went over the 

Treasurer’s report that will be in the Town Report. 

3. BOS agreed to change computer technician for the town office computer system.  Mike 

Brodeur will be the new IT person.  An article for $6,500 will be in the warrant to update 

and upgrade the entire system.  This will be proposed to be paid for by fund balance. 

4. Scott made motion to approve January minutes of 4, 7, 11, 14, 18, 21, 25 and 28.  Lyle 

seconded.  Voted unanimous to approve. 

5. BOS called Dale Lawrence concerning her emails about housing issues and the parking are 

at the covered bridge. 

6. BOS spoke with Wayne Gray and stated that he needed to acquire a CDL license. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 4, 2019 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS signed checks, reviewed mail and invoices. 

2. BOS met with the Finance Committee and reviewed the town warrant. 

3. The only change in the proposed budget was an increase of $600 in the Town Clerk budget 

for mileage. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 
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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, February 8, 2019 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS received a call from Kyle Witty about mismanagement of the Town’s sand pile. 

2. Alan Tewksbury and Chris Chilton came in to talk with the Board.  They had concerns 

about not getting a salary increase.  Also, the icy roads and use of sand was discussed.  It 

has been a tough winter for weather. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 11, 2019 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS signed checks, reviewed mail and invoices. 

2. BOS met with Kyle Witty at the town shed to look at the sand pile. 

3. Chief Hackett came in to discuss police matters.  2018 had a 50% increase in accidents in 

town.  The majority of the accidents were on state roads.  Winter weather conditions were 

a major cause. 

4. Motion to give the highway department crew a 3% raise made by Lyle, seconded by Scott.  

Unanimously approved. 

5. The BOS wrote up the Selectman’s report. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, February 15, 2019 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS reviewed mail and invoices. 

2. BOS signed town warrant. 

3. BOS spoke to Mike Monette about setting up gym for school and town meetings. 

4. Mike Duval came in to talk about road conditions. 

5. BOS made a final review of preparations for town meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 
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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 18, 2019 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. Tim Schad came in to talk about recycling costs.  He has talked to Lebanon about taking 

the recycling to that facility. 

2. Fred and Natasha Sullivan came in to discuss getting a building permit for a lot. 

3. Dale Lawrence and Jim Barker came in to talk about the CREA Management Plan.  Emile 

Brown has expressed an interest in being on the CREA Committee.  Scott made a motion 

to accept the revised CREA Management Plan.  Seconded by John.  Voted unanimously in 

favor. 

4. Roxann Gardner of 1005 NH Rte 120 came in to inquire about a conversion of a barn to a 

mother-in-law house.  It will be approximate 600 square feet. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 

 

Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Friday, February 22, 2019 3:00-5:00pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

1. BOS reviewed invoices and mail. 

2. Sarah Earle called from the Valley News to go over the Town Warrant. 

3. Angela Bean came in to discuss the Deputy Town Clerk position.  She is interested in the 

position. 

4. Bill Lipfert called about a person to be considered for filling a position on the Planning 

Board. 

5. Wayne Gray came in to discuss the Highway Department.  Another $5,000 worth of sand 

was delivered this week. 

6. BOS discussed the proposed cell tower in Cornish Flat. 

7. BOS went to do a site visit on Clark Camp Road. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 
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Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 25, 2019 6:30-8:30pm 

 

Present: John Hammond, Scott Baker, Lyle Parry 

 

 

1. BOS signed checks, reviewed invoices and mail. 

2. Tim Schad came in with a letter addressed to Lebanon Landfill expressing an interest in 

joining the Lebanon Recycling and Landfill Facility. 

3. Kyle Witty came in and expressed an interest in working back on the highway department. 

4. BOS called Mike Monette about setting up for the town meeting in the gym. 

5. BOS called Jonathon Glass to see if he would consider serving on the Planning Board. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hammond 
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